
Notice of Motion put forward by Councillor Hugh Irving, on behalf of the Welsh 
Conservatives Group for consideration by Full Council. 
 
‘There is concern within the Prestatyn Community that one of the larger towns in North 
Wales remains many years after the Divisional Police HQ and local facilities were 
relocated to the St Asaph Business Park, with no Police Facilities in the town. 
 
Every rateable property in Prestatyn contributes at least £330 to finance the Police 
Service. With many new residential developments under way this sum will rise 
substantially but with increased population comes demand and there are already anti-
social behaviour issues requiring frequent intervention. 
 
The group recognise there is little headroom in the North Wales Police Capital 
programme to build new facilities but there is an opportunity for Denbighshire County 
Council to provide North Wales Police with premises suitable for a local Police Station 
within a Town Centre Project nearing completion. 
 
It is proposed that the Council pass a resolution asking the Authority to intensify their 
discussions regarding these premises with North Wales Police and take all action in 
their power to negotiate terms that will meet this objective.’ 
 
 


